Serving with Cadence International

Joe & Jill Vincent

JULY 2025



Dear Friends and Supporters,

We are so grateful for your continued prayers, encouragement, and partnership in The Hangar's ministry. As we move through another vibrant season of life and service here near Spangdahlem Airbase, we would like to share some exciting updates and reflections with you.





BARN PROJECT: PROGRESS IN PATIENCE

The development of our barn continues, albeit slowly and steadily. A few experienced volunteers from the base have graciously stepped in to help complete some of the smaller electrical projects, and their skill and servant hearts have been a great blessing. We are still actively searching for a bilingual (German-English) architect to help us navigate the next stages of design and planning, especially as we aim to meet local building codes and ministry needs. Although the progress can sometimes feel incremental, we remain hopeful and prayerful about the long-term impact this space will have for fellowship, teaching, and community outreach.

FIRST BAPTISMS IN THE BARN

In the midst of construction and plans, God gave us a powerful reminder of *why* we do what we do. This spring, we were honored to witness and celebrate the **first baptisms in the barn!** Three individuals publicly declared their faith in Jesus Christ, each sharing deeply moving testimonies of how God has transformed their lives. There wasn't a dry eye in the house. Moments like these remind us that *the building is just a tool—the real work is what God is doing in hearts*.









PEOPLE BEFORE PROJECTS—ALWAYS

With so many moving pieces on the property, it's easy to get caught up in to-do lists, timelines, and logistical hurdles. But Jill and I continue to anchor ourselves in this conviction: **People come before projects—always.** Whether it's a late-night conversation over coffee, a spontaneous worship night, or a meal shared around the table with someone who is far from home, these are the moments that define The Hangar.



WALKING THROUGH ACTS TOGETHER

Our Thursday night Bible study has been full of rich discussion and spiritual growth. We've been walking through the **book of Acts**, taking time to explore what it means to live in the power and presence of the Holy Spirit. We've just moved into **chapter 2**, where the story of Pentecost and the birth of the early Church reminds us of God's desire to move powerfully in every generation.

Pray with us that this study continues to ignite hearts and strengthen people's faith in our community.







GRATITUDE FOR YOU

We are deeply thankful for **your partnership in prayer and financial support**. Your generosity fuels every aspect of this ministry—from hot meals and warm welcomes to construction materials and coffeehouse conversations. We truly couldn't do this without you.

HOW YOU CAN PRAY

- For wisdom and the right connections as we seek a bilingual architect to help with barn planning.
- For continued discipleship among those who have recently been baptized.
- For strength and margin as we balance the demands of construction with the joys and needs of daily ministry.
- For the people—deployed airmen, families, Germans, volunteers, and new faces—who find community, truth, and transformation here.
- For spiritual hunger as we journey through Acts, that God's Word will shape lives.

Thank you for standing with us. Your partnership enables The Hangar to be a home away from home—a place where the gospel is lived out one meal, one conversation, one testimony at a time.

With grateful hearts,

Joseph & Jill Vincent

Directors, The Hangar Hospitality House A Ministry of Cadence International



PARTNERSHIP INVOLVEMENT

Joe & Jill Vincent

To join our monthly support team or make a one-time donation, please give online at **Cadence.org/Vincent** or contact Cadence Donor Services. Thank you!

GIVE ONLINE



PSC 9, Box 3932 APO, AE 09123

Joseph.Vincent@Cadence.org +49.0152.2440.9376

Jill.Vincent@Cadence.org +49.0152.2440.9451

Acct.# 10872